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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 
‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from                                        

the Bible (Luke 10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and                    

compassion.  Through friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to 

learn and flourish as individuals.’ 

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

Year 6’s Blog 

Welcome to our extravagant blog enjoy reading! 

In English we have been writing speeches about how friends matter. We have also 

been using A FOREST which is an abbreviation for Alliteration, Facts, Opinions, Rhetorical ques-

tions, Emotive language, Statistics and Triples (rule of three). 

In Maths we have been learning about multiplying and dividing fractions by integers (whole num-

bers) and fractions by fractions. We have been using bar models to help us with the equations. For 

our challenges we were doing word problems and finding the missing numerator and denominator. 

In RE we have been making our own religious radio advert on Christmas. We wrote a script in our 

books and planned our advert. Wwe thought of our own radio station name. Ours was BBC Radio 

Religion. 

In Geography we have started leaning about longitude and latitude. Longitude and latitude are the 

meridian lines that run through the earth. Longitude runs from north to south and latitude runs 

from east to west. Longitude and latitude also indicate the time zones in different countries and since 

the prime meridian runs through Greenwich at zero degrees, a country that is west of England is be-

hind in time and a country that is east of England is ahead in time. 

Thank you for reading our blog. Have a brilliant weekend! By Judah & Adam 

SPECIAL 

DATES 

 Christmas 

Jumper Day

– 8th Dec 

 Christingle– 

9th Dec 

 Christmas 

Market-9th 

Dec 

Year 5 ’s Blog 

Welcome to year 5’s fantastic blog! 

This week in English we’ve have been writing sentences and circling the relative claus-

es and pronouns. We’ve also identified what relative clauses are. They are clause that 

give additional information about a noun. For example we went to the new swimming 

pool which had three fantastic slides. 

In Maths we have been doing assessment questions that are about square numbers and cube num-

bers as well as multiplication pyramids and factors. We also answered questions where we have to 

put the multiplication and division card in the right box. 

In RE we have been learning about the differences between Christmas songs and Christmas carols. 

Christmas carol is a Christmas song that has a religious message. Whereas a Christmas song, is not 

religious and can be about the Christmas season. We then looked at some Christmas carols that we 

have been practising for our Christingle service in the church. 

In History we continue to learn about crime and punishment. We looked at one of the 18th centu-

ry’s famous criminals called Dick Turpin. We researched his life and found out that he was known 

for being a famous Highwayman. His life was romanticised after his execution for horse theft. 

In Spanish we have been learning about different personalities such as serious = serio, unfriendly = 

antipatico and funny = gracioso. By Andy and Terye 

An Yi YN ”For 

National Tree 

week we are 

making a giant 

tree so we collect-

ed lots of leaves ” 

Sophia YR “We  

copied Kandinsky 

and made circles 

and squares 

painting.” 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

With advent season upon us, our classrooms and corridors are be-

coming increasingly festive and decorative. Thank you to our Y1 chil-

dren and Miss Aavan for creating our beautiful Nativity scene which 

will be reminding passers-by that advent season celebrates a special 

event that took place over 2000 years ago! 

Seeing the curious and ever so woolly sheep inY1’s Nativity scene re-

minds us of the exciting sheep homework task that has been set for 

this weekend for some of our classes. Fr Paul and Fr James would 

love the children to make (3d) sheep for the crib scene in church, so 

thank you in advance to the pupils for getting to task over the next 

two days…we are already looking forward to seeing wonderfully wool-

ly sheep at the school gate on Monday morning.  

Our carol singers braved the chilly weather to head out to Peter Jones 

yesterday - hopefully bringing some festive cheer to Christmas shop-

pers. A big thank you to you all for overcoming your performing 

nerves! Our singers will be back to sing at Peter Jones, Sloane Square, 

next Thursday, on the 2nd floor, 2pm. 

And finally, a reminder that we are collecting pennies at the school 

gate each morning and afternoon for our Christingle and Christmas 

Jumper charity drive. Donations will be going to the two charities: 

The Children’s Society and Save the Children UK. 

We wish you a warm weekend! 

Miss Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

“There are three ways to ultimate suc-

cess: The first way is to be kind. The 

second way is to be kind. The third 

way is to be kind.” Mister Rogers 

Year 4’s Blog  

Welcome to our extraordinary 

blog! 

In English we analysed non-chronological reports. 

The report we were looking at was about Pompidou 

Centre, which is a building that has its inside on the 

outside such as the pipes, staircases, the hallways 

and the plumbing. It was built in Paris in 1971 and 

was very controversial for being inside out. Then we 

answered different questions in our books. For ex-

ample what is the building used for. It’s used as a 

modern art museum and is the largest in Europe. 

In Maths we are doing perimeter of a rectangle. We 

did properties of a rectangle. For example all sides 

of a rectangle are straight and the rectangle is sym-

metrical. Did you know that a rectangle shape is a 

shape that has straight sides and right angles?  

In RE we looked at what the phrase ‘the prince of 

peace’ means. We discovered that the prince of 

peace is Jesus. Because in his teachings Jesus spoke 

about how to always be peaceful and work for world 

peace.  

In Art we explored the design of two designers 

called Enid Marx and William Kilburn. They were 

both famous textile designers. Enid Marx, who was 

the cousin of Carl Marx, designed the London un-

derground seats. William Kilburn was an Irish illus-

trator who has very distinctive style involving flow-

ers. We then designed our own patterns. Some of us 

copied their style and some created their own.  

Year 4 and year 3 went to a home farm. 

When we got there it was very smelly 

and stinky. We saw so many cows and 

pigs. Did you know that they have 190 

big cows and 38 baby cows. We found 

some flints and other pretty cool rocks. 

We pet the baby cows and got to feed the 

big cows. All of us walked up the hill, 

then everyone went to the top of the hill 

and ran back down the hill. It was so much fun and 

we discovered there was a pumpkin yard. We found 

a worm that was 30cm. it was a 1 hour and 20 min 

drive on a mini coach. We tried different types of 

cheese. Our favourite part of the trip was petting the 

baby cows. From Gabriel and Gabriela.    

Mesbah Y2                                  

“In Maths we are learning 

about 3D shapes. We de-

scribed the properties of the 

shapes. A cube has six equal 

sides and six corners.” 



Good  Samaritans 

This week our Good Samaritans are 

Omar  from Year 4 for finding 

money and giving it to an adult, 

and       Terye from Year 5 for be-

ing kind and helpful to his friends.  

Year 3’s incredible houses from the Stone Age. 

Year 2’s RE                  

collage mas-

ter pieces 

created to 

show that 

Jesus is the 

light.  

St Cuthbert’s choir 

singing at the Peter 

Jones shopping            

centre. 

Alexander Y1 “In 

RE we discussed 

why God chose 

Mary and Joseph to 

be his parents.” 

Raya Y3 

“In 

Maths we 

learnt 

how to 

describe 

equal 

groups. 

We then solved questions 

using multiplication and 

additions.” 

Ghaidaa Y1               

“In Maths we are 

about learning 2D 

shapes. They are 

circle, square, tri-

angle, and rectan-

gle. Square has 4 

sides and 4 corners.” 

Neimah Y3 “In 

English we are 

learning how to 

write our own 

non-

chronological 

report. It’s a re-

port that doesn't have to be in an 

order.  Mine is about gymnastics.” 

Talia Y2 “In English we are learn-

ing how to make a Gingerbread 

Man. We wrote the ingredients and 

the instructions. We are going to make them next 

week.” 

Sonia Y2 got a h ead teacher 

sticker for her poster encouraging 

us to remember to put our rubbish 

in the right place - not in the 

ocean. 
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ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

YN Reem    For showing great confi-

dence and trying new 

things. 

YR Yafet For soaring in phonics by 

using his own knowledge 

to spell words. 

Y1 Raheem For persevering with your 

learning and improved 

hand writing. 

Y2 Skye For sharing her very best 

during phonics and helping 

her friends learn with her. 

Y3 Sarah For representing our 

school and showing com-

passion during Christmas 

singing.  

Y4 Mekheseb For answering a very tricky 

question thoughtfully. 

Y5 Ethan For being empathetic and 

showing great manners. 

Y6 Simeon For using his initiative 

when others were district-

ed.  

STAR LEARNERS OF THE       

WEEK   

Congratulations to you all!  

YN Maria  For her beautiful advent         

calendar. 

YR Ilhami For mastering the nativity 

story. 

Y1 Rayan & 

Younes 

 For regularly practising 

spelling and scoring high 

in spelling test.  

 For including fantastic 

and kind words in his           

calendar.  

Y2 Ola For creating a lovely             

geography project. 

Y3 Neimah 

& Raya 

For adding lots of handwrit-

ten facts to their history  

project. 

Y4 Eliza &  

Nathan 

For each creating a very pre-

cise project.  

Y5 Giya  &  

Jasmin 

For always being a role  

models in terms of             

presentation of their books. 

Y6 Mojtaba For trying his best to write in 

cursive. 

HOME LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

Puzzle time 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents  respect our  request not to  

double-park at drop-off and pick-up times. 

This creates danger for our pupils and blocks 

exits and  entrances for residents. If this issue 

persists, the residents will take action by asking 

the council to block the road. 

There will be exciting prizes, for the  right answer to 
this week’s puzzle handed in on  Thursday. Please 

write your name and answer on a  separate piece of 
paper. Good luck! 


